
 
 
January 6, 2024 
 
 
Dear Parent(s), 
 
I trust that the holiday season brought joy to you and your family, and that you are all in good 
health as we start a new year. It's humbling to reflect on the global challenges faced by many, 
reinforcing our gratitude for the stability and blessings we experience here in Canada. 
 
Education Plus resumes classes on January 9th. Today the Ministry of Education communicated 
with us their modified January exam schedule. We have revised our school calendar and have 
posted it on our website.  
 
Wednesday classes will no longer be conducted online. This adjustment aligns with directives 
from the Ministry of Education. Our aim is to equip students with essential skills for 
independent and online learning—vital attributes for their academic journey and future 
workforce readiness. Our commitment to innovative education remains steadfast as we explore 
alternative methods to cater to the diverse needs of our students. 
 
To brace for outdoor activities, students must come to school prepared with gloves, hats, boots, 
and jackets. Embracing the Norwegian proverb, "Det finnes ikke dårlig vær, bare dårlig klær!" 
which translates to "There is no bad weather, only bad clothes!" underscores our commitment 
to fostering resilience and adaptability in our students. 
 
Your input is invaluable to us. Should you have any suggestions or concerns that can contribute 
to enhancing our role as educators for your child, please don't hesitate to reach out. 
 
Wishing you and your family all the best in this new year, 
 
 
James  
 
 


